

Kaharoa Snapshot

> PTA Meeting tonight! 7:30pm in School Staffroom

The PTA is an active group of parents and teachers involved in a number of fundraising schemes, and other activities, which directly benefit our children. We would love more parents to join us. We are friendly and welcoming and being in the PTA Team is a great way to meet new families in our community.

- > Ag Day this Friday! See email with timetable and information sent 10 October.
- Kaharoa School is hosting a voting site for the General Election this coming Saturday

Come and have your say! Vote in the Kaharoa School library.

> Pre-school Visits in Room Kowhai start 19 October, 1:20pm.

This is for families who are enrolled to start and have made arrangements to attend visits with the school office. These run fortnightly on a THURSDAY afternoon from 1:20pm to 2:50pm. Please can any accompanying parent(s) please sign-in at the office on your way into school.

- > 23 October is Labour Day Holiday No School.
- Road Closures and Changes to our Bus Routes 25 October due to Targa Rally

As per our email sent to all families yesterday, several roads will be closed around Kaharoa/Hamurana on 25 October due to the Targa Rally. The email includes important information about **changes/cancellation to the bus routes**. Please note:

The Kapukapu Bus route will not be available that afternoon - please pick up your child from school or make other alternative arrangements.

Hamurana Bus - alternative bus stops are advertised. Please check and make other arrangements if necessary.

> Rural Community Board Bi-Election

The Rural Community Board is holding a bi-election following resignation of a Board member. Please see the information attached.

Recent Whole School Emails:

- Road Closure afternoon of the 25th of October (sent 10 October)
- Ag Day Information (sent 10 October)

Rural Community Board - Bielection



The Rural Community Board represent the rural communities across the Rotorua District. They are your voice to advocate for rural issues alongside the Rural Ward Councillor.

One of our Rural Board members has resigned, and so a bi-election process has begun. I would like to extend my personal thanks to Anker Hansen for his input and unique and insightful perspective. His voice will be missed around the table.

We have had two nominations for the Rural Board and so there will be an election process.

Voting is now open, and will close midday Thursday 19th October 2023.

Voting open now - post your voting papers back by 16th November 2023